Mark Evans

Manager

Kennet and Avon Canal

Canal & River Trust

The Locks

Bath Rd

Devizes SN10 1QR

Dear Mr Evans

VISITOR MOORINGS AT THE OLD BUS STATION SITE, GREEN PARK RD, BATH
This is a formal complaint in line with your complaints procedure.

I note that the time limit on the moorings on the railings at the old bus station site, Green Park Rd, on the River Avon in Bath has recently been reduced from 14 days to 48 hours.

The change to 48 hours has taken place without any consultation with boaters by CRT. This is contrary to CRT's Short Term Moorings Framework for Change dated March 2015, which states on page 1 that before making any changes to visitor moorings, waterway managers should:

“Conduct quantitative monitoring of craft that use the mooring and local area over a length of time, taking into account various factors including time of day, time of year, weather and other such influencing factors

Consult with all those potentially affected by any changes, from local & visiting boaters to local retailers including marina operators and the hire boat industry

Pilot the potential changes over a period of time gathering data and feedback, allowing the proposals to be amended as required

Inform visitors and those affected of any changes in a meaningful, clear and consistent way that ensures confusion is avoided”.
There is no evidence that any of the above steps have been followed by CRT before making this change.

To remedy my complaint, please ensure that the 48-hour restriction at this location is removed and the mooring space reverts to 14 days.

In addition please provide me with an explanation of why the steps on page 1 of the Short Term Moorings Framework for Change were not followed before making this change, or alternatively, please provide proof that these steps were followed and that the evidence gathered justifies the change that was made this year.

Thank you.

I look forward to your reply within 15 working days.

Yours sincerely
